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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING CONTRACT FOR WASTE MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
 
 
WHEREAS,  On November 21, 2019, this Board authorized the Library to enter into a 

three-year agreement with Republic Services, Inc. to provide waste 
management and recycling services for the Main Library and a three year 
agreement with Kimble Recycling & Disposal, Inc. for waste management 
and recycling services at the Lakeshore and the Woodland facilities for 
three-year terms expiring on December 31, 2022; and 

 
WHEREAS, The Library Administration has determined that operational efficiency would 

be maximized by relocating waste and recycling collection from the Main 
library to the Woodland facility, which would be accomplished by installing 
a 40-yard trash compactor at Woodland to handle the waste generated by 
the branches and Main while continuing waste collection services at the 
Lakeshore facility; and  

 
WHEREAS, In order to seek competitive pricing for a new contract, the Library sought 

and received the following four price proposals for waste management 
services at the Lakeshore and Woodland Facilities:  

   
Vendor Estimated Annual Cost Estimated Total Cost for 

Three-Year Term 
Republic Services $11,089.60 $33,268.80 
Rumpke Waste & 
Recycling 

$21,340.00 $64,020.00 

Kimble Recycling & 
Disposal 

$22,580.00 $67,740.00 

Waste Management of 
Ohio 

$31,452.96 $94,358.88 

 
  ; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Library Administration obtained several quotes for the purchase of a 

40-yard trash compactor and determined that there will be a lead time of 
approximately 16 to 22 weeks for the delivery of the trash compactor at the 
Woodland facility; and  
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WHEREAS, The Library Administration has determined that it will receive the best 
service and value by selecting Republic Services, Inc. to provide waste 
management services at both the Lakeshore and Woodland facilities for an 
estimated annual contract base fee of $11,089.60 for a total estimated cost 
of $33,268.80 for the three-year term, which represents an estimated 
savings of $49,039.63 over the two current contracts with Republic Services 
and Kimble; and 

 
WHEREAS, The Library Administration recommends that an additional $5,600 be built 

into the new contract with Republic Services to allow for continuation of 
services at the Main Library until the trash compactor can be delivered and 
commissioned at the Woodland facility; now therefore be it  

  
RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees authorizes the Executive Director, CEO, or his 

designee, to enter into a three-year agreement with Republic Services, Inc. 
subject to the approval of the Director of Legal Affairs, to provide waste 
management and recycling services at a cost not-to-exceed $38,868.80 for 
the three-year term beginning January 1, 2023 and ending on December 
31, 2025, with the expenditures being charged to the General Fund Account 
12100053-53340 Building Maintenance. 

 


